

## HOUSE OF COMMONS

ERIK NIELSEN, M.P. YUKON

OTTAWA (613) 992-3480 WHITEHORSE (403) 667-4878

March 9, 1978

Honourable Jeanne Sauve, Minister of Communications, House of Commons, Ottawa, Ontario.

Dear Jeanne:

I have before me a copy of a letter which was directed to you by the president of the Yukon Amateur Radio Association regarding their efforts to obtain a call prefix peculiar to the Yukon.

I support this submission, particularly, because of the apparent confusion in the identifying of two separate territories by Canadians as indicated in correspondence that comes through my office.

I feel it is the responsibility of the federal government to correct this rather embarrassing and common unawareness by initiating any change or policy that might be suggested to assist in separately identifying the territories.

Would you kindly indicate to me, at your earliest convenience, if and when, any decision will be made repecting the request of the Yukon Amateur Radio Association.

Sincerely,

Erik Nielsen.

Medse

EHN: jb

c.c. Dennis Inks